

DAVIS DIVISION OF THE ACADEMIC SENATE ONE SHIELDS AVENUE DAVIS, CALIFORNIA 95616-8502 (530) 752-2220 academicsenate.ucdavis.edu

May 12, 2017

Jim Chalfant

Chair, Academic Council

RE: Proposed Presidential Policy on Export Controls

Dear Jim:

The proposed Presidential Policy on Export Controls was forwarded to all standing committee of the Davis Division. The Committee on Academic Freedom and Responsibility (CAFR) responded.

In the interest of clarity, CAFR recommends including an FAQ section containing "a clear definition of what is included in the list of export-controlled items and information, and what actions the policy will require on the part of faculty for certain events (travel, shipping of samples, research collaborations)."

The Davis Division appreciates the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,

Rachael E. Goodhue

Chair, Davis Division of the Academic Senate

Professor and Chair, Agricultural and Resource Economics

rehard & Soodhue

Enclosed: Davis Division Committee Responses

c: Edwin M. Arevalo, Executive Director, Davis Division of the Academic Senate Hilary Baxter, Executive Director, Systemwide Academic Senate Michael LaBriola, Principal Policy Analyst, Systemwide Academic Senate